From: Nima Nikouie <Nima.Nikouie@coo.org>
Sent: Wednesday, October 1, 2025 2:59 PM
To: Fiona O'Connell <Fiona.OConnell@oeb.ca>
Cc: Arvind K. Sharma <Arvind.Sharma@coo.org>

Subject: RE: Re: EB-2025-0214 Consultation – Accounting Procedures Handbook Update

CAUTION EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the OEB email system. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello Fiona,

I hope this message finds you well. Following a decision made by our Leadership Council at its meeting on September 25, the Chiefs of Ontario (COO) will be withdrawing from participation in the APH Working Group as of now.

Thank you sincerely for your ongoing communication, updates, and support throughout this process. I truly appreciate the transparency and clarity you have provided.

Should future OEB initiatives or consultations involve matters directly impacting First Nations, I would welcome the opportunity to stay connected and re-engage as appropriate. Kind Regards



Nima Nikouie Policy Analyst

Email: Nima.Nikouie@COO.org

Phone: (416) 597-1266 Mobile: (437)990-7388

NATIONAL